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Greetings in the name of our Lord.

Spring has finally arrived in Alaska. The tripod that was placed on the frozen Tanana River last winter has gone out 
with the ice signaling the unofficial start of spring in the state. The snowbirds (both avian and human) are starting 
to return as well.

We are gearing up for a busy summer of activity and ministry outreach as we see God moving in providing the 
resources and opportunities.

We are planning to once again participate in the Nenana Gospel Music Festival. This is the third year of the festival 
and the third year that we have broadcast the event live. The first year the majority of the music groups were from 
the Lower '48. This year nearly all of the musicians and singers are from Alaska. Radio has been an incredible way 
to extend the reach of this ministry to the entire state of Alaska and beyond.

VFCM will be holding its Spring Board Meetings in Nenana May 8-9. It will be a special time of rejoicing as we 
celebrate 30 years of God's provision in broadcasting the gospel to rural Alaska.

KIAM in Nenana went on the air in June of 1985. 

KYKD in Bethel had been off the air for some time before we acquired it in 1995, so this year marks the 20th year 
of a continuous gospel broadcast in the Yukon-Kuskokwim Delta. 

KAGV in Big Lake initially signed on in 2004, however it was plagued with technical problems and suffered from 
flooding. The station finally began continuous broadcasting on August 8th 2005. Ten years ago. It seems like it was 
just the other day... That was my first time in Alaska.
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We have several groups of short-term workers that have indicated that they intend to come up this summer to help 
us with several maintenance projects. We thank God for this blessing as we are stretched so thin that we often 
have trouble keeping up with things.

Kelsie Anderson arrived from Nebraska to serve at KAGV for the summer. It will be a real blessing to have 
someone at the station to help with on-air tasks and give a more live presence to the programming.

We appreciate all the prayers and encouragement we have received. Seeing God's Word proclaimed and lives 
touched by the truth of the Gospel makes it all worth while. However, we could not do it without your faithful 
prayers and support.

Thank you, and may God richly bless you.
                                                                                                                                                                

                                                                                              
                                                                                                             Kelsie Anderson (right) arrives in Nenana.

Blessings in Christ,

Art Thompson
VFCM Executive Director
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